MISSOURI SOCIETY FOR CLINICAL SOCIAL WORK          Board Minutes          April 16, 2015
Present:  Al Barton, Steve Franklin, Shelly Justison, Vincent Marino, Linda Pevnick, Laura Ranalletta, Jesse Berg (Executive Director)

Absent:  Jenny Voss

1.  Treasurer's Report:  Bank balance = $9,709.60

2.  The survey has gone out on Survey Monkey.  There have been some responses.

ACTION:  Jenny can put together a summary from the survey for the newsletter.

The Board discussed the use of Facebook for the Society. and its members.

ACTION:  Laura will explore the possibilities and put some ideas together.

The Board discussed members' use of the Society's list serve.  The Society has 110 email addresses of members; 30 members have registered for the list serve.  The Board approved automatically signing every member up on the list serve with the option to opt out if the member chooses.

ACTION:  Jesse will send members' names and email addresses to Steve for the list serve.

Jesse is preparing the May newsletter.   Al & Laura have prepared an article; Jenny will do one on the survey; Jesse will do one on the collaboration with GWB.  Also include info on the September workshop.

3.  Education:

The March workshop went well.  Nicki had lots of good materials and lots of energy.  The ratings were good (26 attendees).  The person who did the networking prior to the workshop was respectful & that worked out well.

ACTION:  Pay and reimburse presenter.

12 people to date have signed up for the May Ethics workshop.  Steve reported that the 3 panelists have met.  The Board discussed the fact that Illinois has added a 3 hour requirement for cultural competency; Missouri is in the process of doing the same.

Linda brought some samples of things that can be used for marketing.

The Board discussed the Annual Event (September workshop).  Last year income on the Annual Event was $4,710 with $6,506 in expenses.  For this year expenses are estimated to be $5,000.  The room can hold 100 banquet style.

The Board reviewed the proposed timeline for the Annual Event.  The Board agreed on the following:

ACTION:

- fees:  $89 for members, $139 for non-members, $209 for workshop plus membership

- Shelly will secure a copy of Kreisman's contract or use Laura's contract as a template; she will also send a copy of the contracts to Steve to review

- Shelly will meet with Kreisman to finalize the workshop contents (the Board was okay with the topic of borderline personality disorder)

- 8:00am = check-in          8:30 - 11:30 morning session          11:30 - 1:00 lunch          1:00 - 4:00 afternoon session

- send out September workshop flier July 1

4.  Membership:

ACTION:  Begin notifying members about membership renewal.  The new membership year begins July 1.

5.  Community Collaboration:

Jesse and Laura reported on their contacts with the GWB student association.  They discussed a possible September/October panel discussion and other opportunities (student practicum, student Board member).  Steve talked about his contacts at the GWB career fair.  The Board discussed meeting with the Associate Dean to discuss a practicum possibility.

ACTION:  Laura will act as student liaison.

6.  Advocacy:  Steve reported that the Licensing Board cancelled its meeting due to a lack of a quorum.

7.  Next Board Meeting:  May 16, 2015 at 1pm in Al's office.


Vincent J. Marino

Secretary
